OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, March 14, 2012
Start time 7:06pm
Review February OPR PAC Minutes - Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.
Grade 4 teachers’ overview of the fourth grade curriculum

·  Mr. Larkin, Mrs. Peckham, Mr. Rizzo and Mrs. Sprague gave a presentation on the fourth grade curriculum, including MCAS updates, St. Jude Math-A-Thon, Pen Pals with Elm Street School and State Fair (to name a few). Students and parents are encouraged to use studyisland.com as a great resource for MCAS practice. The fourth grade presentation has been posted on OPR’s website http://www.walpole.k12.ma.us/opr/site/files/grade4pacpresentation.pdf.
Principal’s Comments

· Mr. Fortin will send home an updated MCAS schedule this week.
· Bren Bataclan’s creations have brightened up the walls in the halls of OPR. Ben took artwork from all fourth grade students and painted them on the walls in the hall ways as well as in the media center.
· Skip SanGiacomo also visited first and second grades last month as well. Skip is one of the illustrators for Curious George so this was very exciting for the children.

· Walpole Friends of Music brass orchestra was here for an assembly for grades 3-5.  Next year the orchestra will perform for K-2. A parent questioned that the upcoming grade 3 (current grade 2) will miss out on the assembly. This will be worked out so that they won't’ miss the performance.
· Congratulations to the Hot Hoppers jump rope team for bringing home many medals from their competition on Cape Cod this past weekend.

· A little over 40% of parents completed the parent survey. Mr. Fortin has read each comment several times and appreciates all of the feedback.

· The next PAC meeting will be Wednesday, April 4th.  
Parent Discussion
· The class sizes for the next school year will go up drastically if an override is not passed.

~There will be a School Committee meeting next Thursday (March 22nd) at 7:30 at the Town Hall. Parents are encouraged to attend or tune in to on cable Channel 8.

~Parents are also encouraged to check out www.walpolepride.com for more information regarding the override.

~The override is really to maintain where we are now and possibly hire back some of the more than 40 positions which have been lost in the school system during the past few years.

~This year the town received $750,000 from the prison mitigation.  Of these funds the school system receives approximately $300,000.  These funds cannot be used for personnel. Although the town received these funds this year, they were not received for the last several years before that, so they really can’t be depended on.

~If the override is not passed, 12 classrooms at the elementary level may be cut.

~Mr. Fortin discussed the possible class sizes for next year and some classes could potentially have up to 40 children per class.
· As of now, there will be 2 full day kindergarten classes (17 and 18 children) and 1 half day (10 children currently registered).

Treasurer’s Report –Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was  accepted.

· Junior Great Books to be added to the agenda for the next meeting.  We have a budget of $300 that will be used to train a third grade teacher.

Old Business

· The Faculty Basketball Game will be April 26th at 6:30 pm.

· Barnes and Noble Fundraiser will be in May 24th.  Online orders will also be eligible for the fundraiser. Joyce Clifford will send out more information as the date gets closer. She will also contact Papa Gino’s for the same evening. 

· Box Top update: The Box Top collection sheet contest raised about $600. The total amount raised (to date) for the 2011-2012 school year is $1,778.90.
New Business

· The proceeds from the calendar raffle will be donated for technology. Motion to accept…accepted
· Walpole Day will be on Saturday, May 19th A flat bed truck will be donated again for our float. The Hot Hoppers, Running Club and Jump Rope teams will all be invited to march in the parade. We will need some parent volunteers to help, since there will be so many children walking. 

~OPR is not planning to rent a table this year, but if a parent would like to run an age-appropriate activity on behalf of the school, they are more than welcome. 

· Jimmy’s Pizzeria fundraiser will be on March 21st. Ann Walsh will send a flier out this week. Last year the school raised about $400 from this fundraiser.

· Teacher Appreciation Luncheon will be May 4th. Cathy Madden will be coordinating this
· Emelinda announced that we are looking for someone to co chair with her for the upcoming school year.

· Honey Baked Ham fundraiser. The school received 50% of all orders placed. More information will follow as the date gets closer.
· Fundraising for the Terry Family

~Sonia Malik has explored two possible fundraisers.

~Option 1: Tiny Hands: The idea is to sell a printed set of blank note cards which have been designed and created by the fourth graders. The goal is to sell 100 sets of cards, which would raise $1,000 for the Terry’s. PrintWorks will print the cards for us at cost ($310 per 100 sets of cards). For marketing, we could email parents with the opportunity to buy/resell, FaceBook campaign and work with local schools/establishments to sell.

~Option 2: Kick-a-thon with Personal Best Karate: This would involve the public elementary schools in Walpole. The idea being that each child gets a pledge form and requests for sponsorship towards a 30 minute kick-a-thon. The goal is to raise $500 per school. 
Next PAC Meeting, Wednesday, April 4th 7:00 PM..
Meeting adjourned 8:58 PM.
